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REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 
June 5, 2023 

CLOSED SESSION 
MINUTES 

 
The Town of Rural Hall Council went into closed session June 5, 2023, pursuant to NCGS 
143-318.11(a)(2) to discuss property acquisition. Members present: Mayor Tim Flinchum; 
Mayor Pro Tem Susan Gordon; Councilman Terry Bennett; Councilman Eddie Horn; 
Councilwoman Janet Carithers; Town Clerk Lynette Hendrick; and Interim Town Manager 
Ron Niland. 
 
Mayor Tim Flinchum called the closed session to order at 3:45 PM 
 
Interim Manager Ron Niland wanted to let the Council know that all the owners of the 
apartment building beside the EMS Fire House are willing to sell.  He requested 
permission to move forward with having Attorney Hugh Campbell draw up the necessary 
documents to purchase the property. 
 
The Council also agreed on the selection of Hugh Campbell and the Campbell Law Firm 
as the Town Attorney.  The contract will be drawn up and added to the agenda for the 
June 12 meeting. 
 
Mayor Pro Tem Susan Gordon made a motion, seconded by Councilwoman Janet 
Carithers, to adjourn closed session at 3:51 PM. Motion passed unanimously.  
 

 
 

Lynette E. Hendrick 
Town Clerk 


